Carnwath Primary School and Nursery Class Parent Council

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 20 February 2018

Present: 	P Easton, G Ramsay, J Waddell, M Reid, Y Burnett, A Moffatt, J Kuczynski, M Smith, R Walker

Apologies: 	J Stewart

Gail Ramsay welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Minutes from meeting 23 January reviewed/queries:
No comments or queries.

Head Teacher’s report:
Parent Council Meeting Head Teacher Report:  20th February 2018


1. P7 are working hard to write the rhymes for the nursery children as part of our Once Upon Our Time work.
1. P4-7 have taken part in the netball/benchball tournaments at Biggar High School.
1. Richard Struthers from BHC came to take part in Dragon’s Den with the P7 children.  They persuaded him to invest £80 with them so hopefully they will be able to make a profit for him.  I am hoping that BHC will also talk to the finance group about how to track their spending and income during the enterprise activity.
1. We have heard what our Pupil Equity Funding will be for next year: £24 840.  This is £2760 less than last year.  As a staff we have started to discuss how to spend this in order to make the most difference to the children.  I will be attending an event at Hampden Park on 28th to find out more about this.
1. Next week is the start of Fairtrade Fortnight.  Our Fairtrade Forum have been making some plans to remind everyone about the merits of Fairtrade.  They will be running a Fairtrade tuckshop.
1. Primary 6 are having the Archaeology Society to speak to them about WW2 next week.
1. Primary 1 and Primary 7 will be having dental checks on the 27th February.
1. During March, as part of my Scottish College for Educational Leadership course, I will be going to two events.  The first is about engaging with the community to improve outcomes for children and the second is about narrowing the achievement gap by looking at parental engagement.  I am hoping to get some new ideas from these events.
1. Some of our children will be taking part in the cross country event for large schools on 9th March.

As a staff we have been discussing things that we could perhaps purchase using Parent Council money.  We have sent a couple of staff to ICT courses and would appreciate the ability to buy some ICT equipment in order to improve our delivery across various curricular areas.

AOCB:
Spring/Summer Fundraising Event
Ladies Night has now been arranged for Friday 9 March in Carnwath Bowling Club.  This will be a Body Shop night with a game of bingo/raffle etc.  Tickets are now on sale.

Bag Packing
We have looked into the possibility of doing bag packing in Tesco in Lanark.  There was also a suggestion to do this in Asda in Newmains, or in Livingston.  We need to gauge interest to see how many people would be available to help with this.  P Easton to prepare questionnaire for parents.  N.B. The Tesco bag pack will possibly be in June (not Carnwath Gala Day) and we hope to find out more about this at the end of April.


The next meeting of the Parent Council will be Tuesday, 20rd March 2018 at 7pm.
ALL WELCOME
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